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DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS 

701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001 

ARLINGTON, VA  22204-2490 

From:  Chairman, Board for Correction of Naval Records 

To:     Secretary of the Navy 

Subj:   REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD ICO , USNR, 

Ref:  (a) Title 10 U.S.C. § 1552

(b) Joint Travel Regulation (JTR)

Encl:  (1) DD Form 149 w/attachments

(2) Subject’s naval record

1. Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval

record be corrected to show he was reimbursed for a personally procured move (PPM).

2. The Board, consisting of , and  reviewed Petitioner’s

allegations of error and injustice on 28 January 2025 and pursuant to its regulations, determined

that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.

Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of

Petitioner’s naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.

3. Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available

under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.  The Board, having

reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of error and injustice finds

as follows:

a. On 3 June 2024, Certified Automated Truck Scales receipt was issued at 

with gross weight of 20,720 lbs. 

b. On 5 June 2024, Petitioner was issued official separation orders (BUPERS order: 1574)

while stationed in  with an effective date of departure of 

December 2024.  Place elected for travel:  with an actual date of separation of 1 

December 2024.  

c. On 24 October 2024, NAVSUP Fleet Logistics Center Norfolk notified Petitioner that

“Paragraph 051302 A of the Joint Travel Regulation states that transportation of HHG 

[Household Goods] at government expenses prior to the issuance of permanent change of station 

orders is not authorized.  Exception is made when the order issuing authority (Navy Military 

Personnel Command), or member designated representative provides a written statement that 

orders arc forthcoming and shipment may be prior to the official issuance of orders. 






